Greetings Gateway Family
The Missions Team at Gateway is excited to let our church family know we have finalized our team for the short-term mission trip to Costa Rica over the March Break.
We have a great team of 17 people, made up of families and individuals, that we will be sending to work with Inca Link at their ministry in Costa Rica.  Inca Link has a passion for reaching the 300 million youth of Latin America with Christ’s irresistible love.  It is a great opportunity for the team members not only to serve together but to build relationships and see how God is working in Costa Rica through the good news of Jesus.
The goal of Inca Link Costa Rica is to build partnerships with local churches, help them reach the next generation through different youth programs, build relationships with the people of the community, and develop national leaders to take on ministry roles.
The team we send in March will be involved in several different aspects of this ministry.  They will be preparing and running a VBS for kids and youth in a local public school.   This will include bible stories, songs, games, sports, and crafts.  The goal is to help connect families with the ministries of Inca Link so that they can hear the gospel and be discipled.  The team will also be involved in outreach through compassion.  This involves blessing local families by helping them with projects like fixing up their homes (painting cleanup) or helping with light construction. Basically, the team will do whatever the ministry needs help with during their time there.  
The team has begun to train together to get ready to support the ministry team in Costa Rica. 
Below is a list of those who are going in March:

· Kendra and Sarah Comeau
· Abbey Leyland
· Darren and Mason Hill
· Angie, Noah and Charlotte Heighington
· Kelly Johnson
· Jean and Elizabeth, Sophie, Madelyne and Caleb Marcellin
· Grace McPherson
· Jordyn and Anthony Winfield (Jordyn is our team’s Global Outreach Coach)

What can you do?   
Please consider how you can support these team members whether by prayer or financially.
There is tremendous power in having a group of people praying for team members both before they
leave and while they are away. Team members are also required to raise funds to cover the cost of the
trip. If you would also like to contribute financially and partner with the team you can do so by marking
your envelope “Costa Rica 2024”. On behalf of the Missions Team, I want to thank our church family for
their support for both the Global Advance Fund which supports our international workers, as well as
ongoing support both through your prayers and giving, for our short-term teams.

On behalf of the Mission Team
Mark vanDonkersgoed
